Draft Minutes: Academic Senate Standing Committee on Internationalization

Friday, 13 December 2007, 3-5 p.m., 404 Cohodas

Present: Bill Ball, Jessica Beaver, Tawni Ferrarini, Peter Goodrich, Bill Mihalopoulos, Mohey Mowafy, Amy Orf, Anna Sanford, Marcelo Siles, Renxin Yang.  Absent: Chuck Rayhorn.
Mowafy called the meeting to order at 3:15, and the agenda and minutes were approved.

Chair’s Report:  In response to committee member queries, this time was devoted to clarification of two conduct-of-business issues.  First, the Chairs and Committee agreed that any committee business not included in the official minutes should be regarded as confidential.  Second, the Chairs and Committee agreed that any faculty member is welcome (upon request) to attend a Committee meeting (note: by attending, that faculty member agrees to be bound by the same confidentiality rule).  Further, non-faculty may also be permitted to attend any COI meeting in regard to any given agenda item, if that person’s supervisor and the COI chairs approve. 
The Executive Director of International Programs (Siles) deferred to the agenda for discussion of the draft Faculty-Led Study Abroad (FLSA) Handbook developed by his office and reviewed by faculty members of the University Committee on Risk Assessment and Management.  We went over the draft page by page, suggesting improvements and discussing issues raised by the manual’s provisions.  These issues included:
· Prior-semester work for a FLSA.  This is administratively difficult and complicated; the best policy for now seems to be that while prior-semester meetings and other preparation may be necessary for some FLSAs, they should not be credit-bearing.

· FLSAs not accommodated by the regular NMU semester schedule.  We agreed to discuss in the future how to deal with courses whose credit-bearing activities straddle semesters, or involve students and institutions following different academic calendars.
· We also agreed to discuss how NMU might offer multiple course options for any given program, so as to accommodate the program needs of more students within a given FLSA.
· We also agreed to discuss other issues relating to promoting student interest in and sustainability of FLSAs.
As time ran out before we could complete or review of the document, we agreed to send our suggestions and corrections to Siles by 7 January 2008, in order to receive a revised manual by our first meeting in January.  Mowafy asked us to send him our Winter schedules by that date, as well, after which we adjourned.

Submitted by Peter Goodrich, COI Secretary
